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208-458-4068








Sept 7, 2023
8:00 p.m.


City Council Meeting

Present: Chad Stevens, Raymonda Furness, Shayne Hansen, Kevin VanWagner, Dal Schwendiman, Dick Dyer, Susan Lott

The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer given by Kevin VanWagner.

Raymonda Furness made a motion to accept the minutes for August 3, 2023, City Council meeting. Shayne Hansen seconded. All voted affirmative.

Shayne Hansen made a motion to pay the bills submitted to pay in September 2023, Kevin VanWagner seconded, all voted affirmative.

Dal Schwendiman reported problems with the harmonic filter on the hill well. Kolby Kazair has taken it to do the repairs. The air compressor for the sewer lagoon has arrived but there needs to be some electrical wiring completed before it can be installed then Dal will have Mountain Waterworks install it. Brah Hirschi is coming to install the new fire hydrant on the corner by the tennis court.

Dick Dyer discussed DEQ requirements concerning lead contaminants. He will meet with Chad Stevens tomorrow to discuss the water study and LHTAC funding.

Chad Stevens had gotten a bid from Quality Paving from Rexburg to do the crack seal work. The bid was $8,000 per ton. The Council had previously approved spending $30,000.

The Public Hearing on the former Cemetery Property has been rescheduled for October 5, 2023, at 7:30 pm. Susan Lott will get the proper notices taken care of.

The Council discussed the Newdale sign. Susan had gotten a rough quote to have a metal sign laser cut for about $3,000. The Council will look around the area and find a design that we like and report back at our next meeting.

Shayne Hansen discussed property on the right-of-way. Will that be covered under the Nuisance Ordinance? The Council identified properties that have stuff on the right-of-way.

Kevin VanWagner brought it to the Council’s attention that we have trees that overhang the roads and possibly using the Just Serve community to help clear those. Kevin also discussed barking dogs and how we might best take care of those.

Tessa Gomm has contacted Chad Stevens about the Young Women doing a service project and painting the fire hydrants. Chad Stevens will get the supplies for them.

Shayne Hansen made a motion to adjourn, Raymonda Furness seconded. All voted affirmative. The meeting adjourned at 9:46 pm.
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